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2010 SEASON – NEWSLETTER 2
Dear Member,





                 5th May 2010 

It seems that the recent spell of fine warm weather was not the start of an early and long summer – at least not yet.  For those of you stranded because of the volcanic ash-induced flying ban – our thoughts went out to you whilst we enjoyed a few days of excellent boating weather under clear blue skies.
FITTING-OUT MEAL

Our first social event of the year – and the first ever for Roger Clark - our new Social Secretary – was a great success, enjoyed recently by 60 members and friends at the Shakespeare Hotel.  With ‘Run for Cover’ playing before and after the meal it was a lively evening and £512 was raised for the RNLI and CI Air Search from the raffle and an ad hoc collection.  Thanks to Roger for organising it, to Richard Boyle for sorting out the raffle and to all of you that joined in and made it such a success.
GOREY FETE DE LA MER
Being over the neap tide, some of you will be staying close to home on Saturday 22nd May to enjoy the Gorey Fete de la Mer.  If you are venturing out, please note that Gorey Pier will be closed from Midnight on Friday 21st until 21:00 on the Saturday and parking near the harbour will be ‘difficult’.
PORT-BAIL RALLY TO GOREY – THEN LES ECRÉHOUS
In what has become a new regular fixture in our calendar, we are welcoming our counterparts from the Port-Bail boat-owners association into Gorey on Saturday 29th May.  The day starts with an early welcome drink on the pier-head at about 10:00 – please come along to help us welcome them and moor them up.
In the evening, a special meal has been arranged at the Moorings Hotel, (now managed by Jo and Simon Walker), to which all members of the GBOA are invited – please see the tear-off panel at the end of this letter and the menu attached.  Vince and Wayne will be breaking new ground by playing in the Moorings bar before and after the meal.  Please do join in and put a table together with some friends – French, Jersey or both.
On the Sunday morning, the flotilla leaves Gorey at 10:00, along with members of the Gorey Regatta Association for their annual Ecréhous Rally, arranged to coincide with the Port-Bail boat-owners visit.  All are welcome to join in, for details please check out their web-site at www.goreyregatta.org  or follow the links from our own at www.gboa.org.uk
After lunch on the reef or on-board, there is a choice to make at about 16:00.  As this is a bank-holiday weekend, you could turn back to starboard and head home with the Gorey Regatta yachts, or turn to port and continue on to France with the returning French fleet to spend the rest of the long weekend returning the compliment!  Decisions, decisions…….

 GOREY REGATTA & PORT-BAIL TROC NAUTIQUE

Another decision has to be made over the weekend of June 5-6th as this is both the weekend of the Gorey Regatta itself and also the Port-Bail Troc Nautique.  Please see the above websites for all details.
MOORINGS & HARBOURS
After much effort by Mark Houzé and Chris le Masurier of our Moorings sub-committee and Paul le Neveu of Jersey Harbours, the ‘move-up’ list has now been sorted out and the first batch of new mooring allocations made.  Harbours are waiting for the first responses back from boat-owners before sending out the second batch of offers.  It should be possible to accommodate about 25 new moorings this year – the quicker they get the replies, the faster the process will be.  
This has been a long and complicated exercise due to years of neglect, but we are pleased to report that as a result, the waiting list in now open once again, so if you want to add your name to the waiting list, please drop in to the Marine Leisure Centre at the New North Quay for a form.

Please remember that it is a condition of our moorings that the boat name and the mooring number (see your invoice from Harbours) are painted clearly on the mooring buff.  

You will also note that we have several new ground chains, repaired ladders, painted railings, new visitor’s moorings on the slip, etc.  Although there are inevitably still jobs to do, our thanks go to John Poole who has been liaising with Harbours on this maintenance program, which is now well advanced.

NEW BOAT SAFETY SERVICE – PORT-BAIL
Members of the boating community in and around Port-Bail have formed the ‘Entraide Nautique Portbaillaise’ or ENP.  This is a not intended to replace the normal lifeboat service, but if anyone finds themselves in trouble or broken down in the sea off Port-Bail, just call the French mobile number 00-33-6-38-84-35-12 and tell the person on call (usually Jean-Marc or Fabrice) what your problem is.  Stickers are available with the details if required – see me.

BOUGHT AND SOLD

Webmaster Jonathan Vibert will be setting up a ‘Bought and Sold’ section on the new website.  If you have anything to buy and sell, please check the website.  You will also see a section for our Association merchandise – this is GBOA polo and sweatshirts, plus burgees.

We are also considering buying a large batch of mooring chain (12mm) directly from a supplier in France at heavily discounted prices.  If you are interested, please contact Trevor Bull on 07797 719153 or again check the website and we will see if there is sufficient interest.

In the meantime, happy boating and we hope to see you on the May 29th.
Bon Voyage

Chris Parlett
Chris Parlett

Chairman

Don’t forget to check out our website at www.gboa.org.uk  and our Facebook group – just search for ‘Gorey Boat Owners Association’
Please return the slips below by the 21st May to Chris Parlett at:

Sunnylands, La Grande Route des Sablons, Fauvic, Grouville, JE3 9HG

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​

I/we would like to attend the Meal at the Moorings Hotel on Saturday 29th May.  Please reserve me _____ places at the meal, I enclose a cheque for £________ (£20 per person), cheques made out to the Gorey Boat Owners Association.

YOUR NAME______________________________________________

NAME OF GROUP OR PARTY (optional)________________________

CONTACT NUMBER (Mobile if possible) ________________________
